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FLASH BACK TO 1967 (50 Years Ago) 

October events: 
2nd—Thurgood Marshall sworn in as first Black Supreme Court Justice 
4th—First World Series since 1948 not to feature NY Yankees, Giants or the Dodgers 
11th-World Series record 3 consecutive HR’s by Carl Yastrzemski, Reggie Smith and Rico Petrocelli 
of the Boston Red Sox 
17th-”Hair” premieres on Broadway 
18th-AL votes to allow Athletics to move from KC to Oakland 
22nd-Joe DiMaggio hired as executive VP of A’s by Charlie Finley 
27th-Expo 67 closes in Montreal, Canada 

Other interesting 1967 items: 
Average cost of new house $14,250.00.  Average income per year $7,300.00.  Average monthly rent 
$125.00. Gas price 33 cents per gallon.  Average cost of a new car $2,750.00.  Movie ticket price 
$1.25.  Federal minimum wage is increased to $1.40 an hour.   

Movie quotes from 1967: 
“What we have here is a failure to communicate” Strother Martin in “Cool Hand Luke” 
“We rob banks: Warren Beatty as Clyde Barrow in “Bonnie & Clyde” 

1967 Popular TV Shows: 
The Andy Griffith Show, The Lucy Show, Gomer Pyle USMC, Gunsmoke, Family Affair, Bonanza, 
The Red Skelton Show, The Dean Martin Show, The Jackie Gleason Show, Bewitched 
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From the President’s Desk—Bob Hert 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing this newsletter. 
Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use their products or services. 

Thank You! 

Time flies when you’re having fun and boy did we have fun this month starting with our Labor Day 
bar-b-que and ending the month with our Luau/potluck where we enjoyed being entertained by Sean 
Mireau.  I would like to give a big thank you to the Activities Board and our host and hostesses and 
of course our bartenders for helping with our September dinners…you all did a fantastic job!!  We 
have quite a few upcoming events, so please keep checking the calendar inside this newsletter and 
also outside the Clubhouse. 
 
October 28

th
 is our in the park garage and bake sale.  If you will be having a garage sale we ask that 

you sign-up in the Clubhouse and also donate a white elephant item to the Activities Board for our 
sale which is held in the Clubhouse at the same time.  (Your white elephant donation helps to defray 
the cost of advertising the garage sale.)  In conjunction with the sale we will be having a bake sale 
and I know we have some incredible bakers in the park so please consider baking some of your 
mouth-watering goodies for this sale.  There is a sign-up sheet inside the Clubhouse or you may 
contact bake sale Chairman Judy Childers lot 201, or overall Chairman Connie Riter lot 81.  Please 
be sure to come to the Clubhouse and check out (and make a purchase) all the items and bake sale 
goodies we’ll have for sale.  Net proceeds help fund our activities. 
 
Carol Rysavy has put together a first-class selection of new and donated DVD’s for us to en-
joy.  Please take time to visit the library to see all Carol has done to make our library a success.   
Please plan to attend our resident’s meeting October 7

 
at 9:00 a.m. 

 
The Clubhouse is a place for all to enjoy but in doing so, please be respectful of everyone around 
you and clean-up when you leave. 
 
Remember we live in a very close community, take the time to say hello to your neighbors and keep 
an eye out for each other.  Please be respectful of each other and have fun….life is too short. 
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President (term 2016-2018) Bob Hert Lot #43 480-322-5533  

Vice President (term 2016-2018) Cami Weiss Lot #188 480-234-5074  

Secretary (term 2017-2019) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2017-2019) Richard Granata Lot #99 860-922-3642  

Board Member (term 2015-2018) Mike Kereluk Lot #82 480-987-8587  

Board Member (term 2016-2019) Richard Lewis Lot #23 480-983-0085  

Board Member (term 2017-2020) April Doud Lot #31 509-881-1130  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

DESERT HARBOR TELEPHONE DIRECTORY 
 

We are starting to work on printing a new edition of our Desert Harbor 
Telephone Directory.  Please make sure your phone numbers and e-mail addresses 
are up to date.  If you are not receiving e-mail notices from us then we do not have 
your information. 
 
This year we plan on publishing everyone’s e-mail address in the directory so if you 
do not want your e-mail published, please let us know. 
 
Please send any information to:  desertharboraz@aol.com 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 BINGO ANN MARIE BUSH 
PAT PETERSON 

225-788-2607 
623-313-8543 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING SUSAN HOOPES 
SUE BEHRENS 

505-280-5049 
920-254-2005 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 MAHJONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER DAVE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 SHUFFLEBOARD DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 TAI CHI MIDGE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 WELCOME BILL & SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE APRIL DOUD 509-881-1130 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Midge Drouin,  Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

The New York Jets played against the Cleveland Browns (at Cleveland) in the first-ever Mon-

day Night Football game  on September 21, 1970 with Cleveland winning 31-21. 

DAY NAME LOT 

3 Sidney & Becky Gardner 70 

20 Bill & Alice Johnson 5 

26 Jerry & Janice Miller 170 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Shari Haucke 129 

2 Karen Stephens 156 

2 Carol Sabo 195 

5 Bob Mayo 124 

7 Bonnie Harrison 40 

7 Dianna Stai 126 

7 Joe Bailey 117 

8 Mike Kereluk 82 

10 Pat Pederson 69 

11 Karen Anderson 39 

19 Jane Boudreau 179 

19 Phyllis Bailey 117 

22 Paul Tremblay 196 

27 Ron Estes 77 

27 Alice Johnson 5 

30 Fran LeVeque 62 
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PHONE BOOK UPDATES    NEW RESIDENTS 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Phillip & Karen Briggs 105 

Lewis & Rhonda Smaldino 155 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

The Chicago Cubs became the first major league baseball team to have organ music at a ball game 
at the friendly confines of Wrigley Field on April 26, 1941. 

Residents moving within the park:  Clark & Karen Kroschel have sold their house at lot 
#105 and are moving into lot #197.  We are all very glad they are staying in our park. 

CASINO TRIP IN OCTOBER 
 by Connie Riter 
 

Our monthly free casino trip is going back to Lone Butte and Wild Horse Pass on Thursday, October 

19
th
.  The Sign up sheet is in the clubhouse now and if you plan to go, decide whether you want to 

go to Lone Butte where you could play Bingo, or go to Wild Horse Casino.  THE BUS WILL COME 

TO OUR PARK ON THE DAYS WE GO TO THE GILA RIVER CASINOS.  You will still get your $10 

free play for going on the bus.  Be at the Clubhouse by 9 am.  And have fun!! 
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 NOVEMBER 

 

 4th Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 4th Saturday New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 10th Friday Kids Next Door 2:00 pm 
 11th Saturday Vets Brunch sponsored by Sun Communities 
 11th Saturday Texas Hold Em Fall Tournament 5:30 pm 
 16th Thursday Casino Bus 
 18th Saturday Thanksgiving Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 

 DECEMBER 

 

 2nd Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 2nd Saturday New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 16th Saturday Christmas Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 31st Sunday New Year’s Eve 
 

 JANUARY 

 

 6th Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 6th Saturday New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 11th Thursday Ron Cash  6:30—8:30 pm 
 20th Saturday Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 

 FEBRUARY 

 

 3rd Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 3rd Saturday New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 17th Saturday Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 

 

 
ALL EVENTS, DATES AND TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 
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2018 COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE AND FUN DAY  

 
By Jane Boudreau 

 
 

The summer season is coming to an end and it’s time to clean out those closets and 
storage sheds.  The Activities Organization is planning a community wide Patio Sale 
Day on October 28, 2017.  The burning question is what to do with those items you 
don’t sell.  Please consider storing them for our Community Garage Sale and Fun Day 
scheduled for March 10, 2018.  This is the day we as a community hold our major 
fund-raising event.  For our new residents, we collect items all year long to offer for 
sale to our residents and community. We also hold a bake sale, raffles items, 50/50 
drawings with BBQ items for lunch.  This has been a very successful event over the 
last three years.  Please consider donating items and your time to make this a remark-
able success again in 2018. 
 

DONATIONS PICK-UP AND STORAGE COORDINATOR NEEDED! 
 
We are looking for a volunteer or couple to coordinate the collection of donations from 
those residents who are unable to store them until March.  Bob Hert has been han-
dling this function for us over the summer.  He as our president has other responsibili-
ties requiring his time.   
You ask what is required of this individual/couple?  You will receive calls from resi-
dents and arrange for pick-up and storage of their items.  You are encouraged to re-
quest assistance from other residents who have pickup trucks to make the actual pick-
up and move to storage location.   
We are also asking any resident who has space available to store items until the sale 
to contact Bob Hert or myself.  
.   
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WELCOME NEW RESIDENT RECEPTION 
 
We are starting a monthly “Welcome Reception” for new residents that will be held right after the 
Resident Meeting the first Saturday of every month (except for June-July-August).  There will be 
members of the Activity Board, Newsletter Committee and Welcome Committee attending and we 
will try to answer any questions the new residents might have about our park and community.  If we 
don’t have the answer, hopefully we can point you in the right direction. 
 
We will have a form for you to fill out with your names, phone numbers (home & cell) as well as your 
e-mail address and birthdays-anniversaries.  We publish the phone numbers and e-mail addresses 
in our Desert Harbor Phone Book.  We will also take your picture and insert a photo and short article 
in the following month’s newsletter. 
 
The first of these meetings will be on Saturday Oct. 7th right after the resident meeting. 

Modern T'ai Chi    
 
   by M. Drouin 
 
When most people first join a T'ai Chi or Qu gong class, they are not sure what they are getting 
themselves into.  You always have enthusiasts telling them that you have to try it.  Traditional Chi-
nese doctors of long ago noted that our natural tendency is to hold onto stress, which bogs down the 
brain.  They therefore created exercises that would train the mind and body to continually dump 
stress, but also actually change the way the body handles future stress. 
   
As T'ai Chi players move through their slow-motion movements, their mind becomes calm, their 
breathing slows and deepens, and their muscles relax.  All this happens while the muscles are ton-
ing, making it a very efficient exercise.  Stay tuned for our next newsletter for some more feedback 
on T'ai Chi. 
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John-Carol Brassell, Irene Szyszka (lot #30) 
SEPTEMBER 
They moved from California and are really enjoy-
ing their new home. John has already gotten to 
know 
a few of the gentlemen in the park. He loves to 
fish also. They have 2 children and 5 grandchil-
dren. 
They were traveling back and forth for awhile get-
ting things settled on both ends. 

Jim-Nancy Kloss (lot #150) JUNE 
 
They are from Pennsylvania. 

They have their Harley‘s as their hobbies. 

Please welcome them to the community. 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

Edward-Deborah Williams (lot #176) 
SEPTEMBER 
They lived in Gilbert for 17 years but before 
that they are from Kentucky. They love their 
2 dogs.  Ed loves British cars and Antiques. 
He also is a watch repairman.  They have 2 
sons Todd and Matthew. They will be living 
here full time. 
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RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED 
 
Do you have used greeting cards?  There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in.  Only the fronts are 

used.  Connie Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude’s in Nevada. Thank you. 

Paul-Paula Barker (lot #106) JUNE 
They moved here from Iowa and both of them enjoy 
their Harley’s and will try almost anything. 
The have 1 child and 2 grandchildren and will be living 
here at Desert Harbor full time. 

Jerry-Judith Dilley (lot #9) AUGUST 
They moved here from  Washington.  Before 
that they lived in New York for 30 years.  Ju-
dith was an Art Education Teacher & Artist, 
Jerry was an Air Force Pilot and Chemistry/
Physics Teacher.  They have 2 children and 
2 grandchildren.  Both are carvers of wood 
and Native American cultures.  Judith also 
enjoys hand dyed wool fabric, wall hangings, 
drawing and stitchery.  Jerry enjoys sports 
especially Cleveland Indians and Cleveland 
Browns. 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 



12 

 

harbor lights newsletter 

Notes from our September Residents Meeting    by Connie Riter 

 

Bob Hert began our first monthly meeting of the fall on September 2nd at 9 am by leading us in the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  About 60 residents were present.  New residents introduced were Linda and Cliff Edwards who 
are living with Vernita Loveridge in 153.  Shelby and Susan Robnett and Susan’s mother live in #76.  All 
board members were present except Richard Lewis and Mike Kereluk.  At the present time, we don’t have a 
treasurer.  Both the May minutes and the treasurer’s reports for the past 3 months were on the tables and 
were accepted as written. 
 
Under committee reports Connie mentioned the Ladies Soup n Salad luncheon on Sept. 5th and the Casino 
Trip to Fort.McDowell on Sept. 21st.  The out of park luncheon will be held at J J Madison’s on Sept. 19th and 
there is a coupon in the coyote coupon book which can be used.  She also mentioned the Oct. 28th patio sale 
and encouraged people to sign up to sell or to help out. 
 
Cami mentioned the host and hostess sign-up sheet and said we need more people to sign up.  Carol Rysavy 
spoke on the library and that the Board had given her money to buy some movies for the library.  She will 
have a sign-up sheet if you take one out – and if you have some you want to donate, bring them down. 
Donna Balfour collected 93 pounds of food during the summer months.  Dave Borchardt mentioned the new 
resident reception which we will begin having after the October resident meeting.  This is a chance to meet 
some of the new people and to introduce them to some of the activities which we enjoy.  Dave has also or-
ganized an NFL Football package which will cost $3 per week to join.  Bring your entries to his home or put 
them in his mailbox.  Dick Smith and Dave are working on a new telephone book which will incorporate email 
addresses.  If you want to get messages from the manager, you must give her your email address. 
 
Nancy Pavkov presented Bob with $91.80 from the can collection.  Karen Major has agreed to buy a con-
tainer which will be housed near the trash bins for us to deposit our cans in. 
 
Bev Hert is no longer able to handle the Sunshine Lady position or the picture taking for the clubhouse wall.  
April Doud has agreed to become the new sunshine lady and Cindy and Don Walker will handle the picture 
taking.   
 
Jane Boudreau sent word that we need someone to coordinate the storage of items for our fun day in March.  
No one volunteered.  Sherry Weinert suggested that perhaps we should do away with “Fun Day”  and Bob 
said we’d have to pay for events when the money ran out.  Cami suggested that people store things in their 
own homes until March. 
 
Bob then turned the meeting over for nominations for a treasurer.  Ron Schupbach nominated Richard 
Granata who lives in #99.  Since there were no other nominations, Bob asked Connie to cast one unanimous 
vote for Richard, which she did.  His term runs from now until March, 2019.  
 
Cliff mentioned the Wednesday night “game night” and Sherry mentioned Happy Hour on Fridays.  Don 
Walker drew the winning ticket for the 50/50 and Connie Riter won for $39.  Meeting adjourned at 9:45. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Connie Riter 
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Coyote Coupon Books are Here  
by Connie Riter 
 

The new Coyote Coupon Books are available for purchase now.  The book contains restau-

rant, entertainment, golf course, and service coupons which, when used this year will save 

you $200 or more!  Some of the changes in the book this year are:  5 and Diner (which so 

many of us used) is now Nana Dee’s Diner – same good food and service.  The Iowa Café 

which features “Back Home Cookin’” has a 50% off coupon. Kokobelli Bagel Café on Power 

and Southern serves breakfast and lunch.  Mirage Sports Grill which hails from Wisconsin 

has a buy one, get one free coupon.  The Sandwich Shop on Ironwood and the Trail has a 

free drink and side item when you buy a sandwich.  Rockn Ronnies on the Trail and Crismon 

serves bloody Mary’s with breakfast and has three coupons in the new book.  The Village Inn 

has a buy one get one free coupon and is good in four locations.  In entertainment, there is a 

ceramics studio listed, a “footgolf” coupon, Shooting Gallery at Goldfield Ghost Town as well 

as the Superstition Serpentarium.  Office Depot Max, Full Circle Auto Wash, Optima Hair Sa-

lon and Shoppers Ranch & Home Supply are some of the special services in the book.  

Check out the book in the Clubhouse for many more merchants and come see me when you 

are ready to get your copy – for $20.  47 more to go and our Activities Treasury will receive 

$500 cash.   
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Hi!  I’m Karen Majur, Co-Owner and Agent of Sunshine Home Sales.  I’ve been serving home sale 
and listing needs of Desert Harbor residents and the East Valley for nearly a decade.  As your 
Desert Harbor neighbor at Lot 173, I have your best interest at heart.  Please feel free to call me 
anytime with questions or concerns regarding the listing and sale of your home.   With over 29 
years of combined experience in the industry, we know the local market and will find you a new 
home, or sell your present home at the best possible market price.  We offer free consultations!   

 

  Karen Majur   Hagit (Heidi) Francis 
  Cell: (480) 250-2219  Cell: (602) 309-9678 
  to_karen@aol.com  tohagit@aol.com 
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SOME BUS TRIPS 
by Connie Riter 

Oct. 9 $99   Strawberry and Payson Picnic.  Travel to Strawberry and visit the Fossil Creek Llama Ranch, 
followed by a tour of the old schoolhouse, the oldest one in Arizona.  Continue to Payson for a picnic lunch 
complete with local wine from Trident Winery.  Tour Zane Grey’s cabin before returning to the Valley. 
Oct. 28    $128  or $179.  Verde Canyon Railroad.  Board the Verde Canyon Railroad for a four-hour diesel 
train journey to places only accessible by rail.  See crimson cliffs, eagle nests, white water rapids, and aban-
doned gold mines. 
Nov. 9  $99  Sedona.  Travel to Sedona, home to over 300 artists who find inspiration in the beauty of the 
area.  Shop in the many shops and galleries.  Lunch is included. 
Nov. 15  $99  Mystery Tour   We’ll travel down the road a bit and stop somewhere you wouldn’t want to miss.  
Next, our lunch stop, then more surprises. 
Nov. 17  $75  Free Spirit Birthday Bash – 21 years.  Come meat the Free Spirit staff and help them cele-
brate their 21st birthday.  Transportation and a dinner show featuring Rich Vickers are included.  You won’t 
want to miss the fun! 
Nov. 18  $99  Lighting of the World’s largest Christmas Tree, Anthem outlet Shopping and Dinner. 
Spanning 15 feet longer than an NBA basketball court and approximately the length of two and a half city 
blocks, the tree will be transported nearly 740 miles from northern California. 
Dec. 2  $99  Prescott Christmas Parade and Lunch.  Travel to “Arizona’s Christmas City”, Prescott, and 
watch a legendary Parade complete with floats and marching bands.  Lunch included. 
Dec. 3  $99  Sedona Red Rock Fantasy  Sedona is bringing back the holiday tradition and millions of lights 
will adorn the grounds of Tlaquepaque.  The Gingerbread Village in Prescott is also included before arriving in 
Sedona. 
Dec. 4  $79  Algodones Holiday Shopping 
Dec. 9  $99  Fantasy of Lights Boat Parade and Dinner.  Light up the night and be dazzled at the valley’s 
most unique holiday event – the Fantasy of Lights Boat Parade presented by SRP at Tempe Town Lake.  The 
Parade will feature as many as 50 festively lighted boats of all sizes.  A fireworks finale will conclude the 
night.  Dinner is included. 
Dec. 9  $99  Winterhaven and 4th Avenue Holiday Fair.  Experience Winterhaven in Tucson, now in its 64th 
year, making it one of the longest running holiday light festivals in the country.  Ride the trolley through the 
neighborhood.  Shop at the 4th avenue holiday Street Fair. 
Dec. 11  $99  Zoo lights, Dinner, Mormon Temple.  The sights and sounds of the Phoenix Zoo’s holiday 
light spectacular will make your season sparkle.  An early dinner at Organ Stop Pizza and a stop at the Mor-
mon Temple Light Display are also included. 
Dec 14  $99  Christmas Dinner and Party on Wheels.  Enjoy a delicious dinner at ???? and then go 
“Dashing through the Desert” while viewing some of the best light displays in the Valley, including the Mor-
mon Temple, and neighborhoods which have won national awards for their displays. 
Dec. 22 – 26  $1899 pp/double   Come join us for a spectacular Christmas in Nashville.  You will be staying 
at the Opryland Hotel which is an attraction all to itself during the holidays.  Christmas shows are included for 
your enjoyment and planty of time to see the sights of Music City. 
 
Give me a call if you are interested in making reservations for any of these trips or any others in the travel 

book in the clubhouse.   Connie Riter 
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Community Worship at Desert Harbor   by M. Drouin 

 
Desert Harbor will be sponsoring a welcome back fellowship on November 12, 
2017 in honor of our returning winter visitors.  Please join us for the church ser-
vice, then snacks and fellowship immediately after.  Please call Barb Fox (760-
668-4183) or Midge Drouin (602-459-9039) if you plan to attend.  
  
Our service starts at 10:30 AM every Sunday for 1 hour in the clubhouse. 
You are always welcome to attend our service on Sundays.  Also, if you ever feel the need for 
prayer, please feel free to call Rhonda Odell (509-671-7582) or Phil Fox (760-668-4746).  They will 
be willing to meet with you for healing. 
 
By the way, don't forget bible study at the clubhouse on Tuesday evenings from 6:30 PM until 7:30 
PM.........bring your bible. 

     I would like to say a few words about my friend and neighbor, John 
Stephens.  John went to be with his Lord on September 22, 2017. 
 
     We both had some good talks and stories when we were younger.  I 
don’t know who outdid who, but it was always fun.  I didn’t know John 
and Carol that long, but for the few years we did know each other, that 
was always a special time.  He told me many stories when he was driv-
ing eighteen wheelers over the road and the places he had seen. 
 
     John and Carol donated many pieces of china and glassware to our 

first March sale.  Both would ask if we needed help.  That was John and Carol!  The last time I saw 
John, he was in good spirits but said he was ready to go home to be with his Lord.  I am only sorry I 
didn’t visit with John more often, but the time we did have was always a good time. 
     
 Rest in peace, my friend…..until we meet again. 
                                                                             Ken Camp 

 

tel:(760)%20668-4183
tel:(602)%20459-9039
tel:(760)%20668-4183
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Park Wide Sale on October 28th   by Barb Nienkark 

  
Just a couple of reminders...if you will be participating in the sale on Saturday the 28

th
,  please pick 

up a flag in the clubhouse the day before and place it in the dirt at the end of your driveway.  As you 
sort through the treasures that you are hoping to sell, please bring at least one of them to the club-
house to donate to our White Elephant Sale - it will be very much appreciated.  If you have anything 
left after the sale, please save the items and donate them to Desert Harbor for our big sale on March 
10th.  If you don't want to store them, and if they are small items, Ken Camp in #98, will store them 
in their screen room.  If you have any furniture you would like to donate, please call me at 480-288-
0568 and I will arrange to have it picked up.  If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call 
me.  Thanks! 

Out of Park Ladies Luncheon  by Cami Weiss 

 

The Out of Park Luncheon was held at J J Madison‘s on Power Road in Mesa, AZ on September 
19th. 

We had a great time of visiting and waiting for lunch. There were 14 people present. The service 
wasn‘t as good as we would have liked it as it was really busy and only 1 waitress.  

We really did enjoy the visit with everyone around the table. 

The next luncheon for out of the park will be October 17th at BJ‘s Restaurant and Brewhouse on Su-
perstition Blvd in Mesa. Please be at the clubhouse no later than 11:00 am to join in the fun. Hope to 
see all of you there. 

THANK YOU KAREN MAJUR 
 
Karen Majur with Sunshine Home Sales was kind enough to purchase an aluminum can storage bin 
that is located right by the other recycling containers on the west side of the clubhouse.  Please put 
your rinsed out aluminum cans in a bag and deposit them in this container.  This is just another one 
of the ways we make extra money for our treasury. 

tel:(480)%20288-0568
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We Salute Labor Day and all that it stands for...    by Barb Nienkark 

 
What better way to salute the working force of America than with a party?  Our annual Labor Day 
party was a fun evening as always.  The Desert Harbor Board furnished pop and bottled water and 
delicious fried chicken with the rest of us filling in the balance of the dinner.  There were more than 
100 residents in attendance with Midge Drouin winning the 50/50 jackpot.  After dinner a number of 
residents stayed and played card bingo. 
 
Our annual Oktoberfest is on Saturday the 21st so mark your calendar now...rumor has it that the 
Board may be providing an often times foamy liquid...TBD 
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Carol’s Soup from the Soup n Salad Luncheon 
 
1 can (15 oz) fat-free refried beans 
1 can (15 oz) black beans, rinsed and drained. 
1 can (14.5 oz) chicken broth 
1 ½ cups frozen corn 
¾ cup chunky salsa 
¾ cup cubed cooked chicken breast 
½ cup water 
1 cup (8 oz) shredded cheddar cheese, divided 
28 tortilla chips divided. 
Directions: 
In large saucepan, combine the first seven ingredients.  Bring to a boil.  Reduce heat, cover and 

simmer 10 minutes.  Add 1 cup of cheese, cook and stir over low heat until cheese is melted.  Crum-

ble some chips into soup bowls, ladle soup over chips.  Top each serving with more chips and sprin-

kle with cheese.  Enjoy! 

Our Annual September Luau    by Barb Nienkark 

 
Our annual Luau turned out to be another wonderful evening with over 100 residents in atten-
dance.  The decorations were plentiful and beautiful and got everyone in the spirit as they entered 
the door.  Connie and Art Roberts and their helpers kept busy providing chilled, made-on-the-spot 
Mai Tais and Pina Coladas.  There was an amazing assortment of dinner options with lots of pineap-
ple themed entrees and desserts.  We were entertained by the Volcano Island Band who played a 
number of songs from the islands as well as some 50's and 60's tunes. We even got a short course 
on the steel drum and its music. Sue Behrens was the lucky 50/50 winner. 
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just for you 
 
Business card sized 
ad can be yours for 
only 
 
$10.00 per month or 
 
$100.00 for one year 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open). 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday, the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There is one 
   yellow color container for paper and cardboard.  We get money for the paper 
   and cardboard so PLEASE use it as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury.  The 
   two blue recycle dumpsters are for plastic, glass and all other recycle items.  We 
   do not get any money for these two containers, but please recycle as much as 
   you can. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Connie Riter, Lot #81, 315-657-3078 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 623-385-5429 

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 

 Joyce Hoopes 141 Pet Sitting 505-250-6613 

 Richard Nienkark 192 Painting, light landscaping, irrigation 480-288-0568 

 Karen Ayo 175 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 Jim Jackson 57 Computer help 480-625-1364 

 Pat Pederson-Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Bill Hightower 8 Handyman / Painting 480-372-7530 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

 Theresa (Terri) Rivers 54 Sewing Services, handmade teddy bears, 804-399-1695 

   stuffed animals, baby gifts, etc.  

 Shelby-Susan Robnett 76 Power Washing-Weed Control 720-383-3813 
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OCTOBER 2017 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
 
10:30 Church 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
8:00 Exercise 
9:00 Tai Chi 
10:00 Ping Pong 
 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping Pong 
 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
8:00 Exercise 
9:00 Crafting 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
 
9:00 Tai Chi 
 
 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
8:00 Exercise 
 
10:00 Ping Pong 

7:00 Coffee 
Donuts 

 
12:30 Poker 

1:00 Mahjongg 
 
 
 
6:30 Bingo 
6:30 Billiards 

 
 
6:00 NDQ Poker 
6:30 Bible Study 
6:30 Cards 
6:30 Bean Bag 
 

1:00 
Mexican Train 
 
6:30  Shuffle-
board 
 
 

1:00 Cards 
1:00 Quilting 
 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

1:00  Genealogy 
 
4:00 Happy 
Hour 
6:30 cards 

 
 
 
5:30 Poker 

AM 

PM 

1 2 3 
 

12pm Ladies 
In Park 
Soup-Salad 
Luncheon 

3 5 
 

10am BUNCO 
 
 
6pm Poker 

6 
 
 
2:00 Angi 
Meeting 

7 

9 am 
Resident 
Meeting 
 
New Resident 
Reception 

8 
 

9 10 
 

 

11 12 
 
 
 

13 
 
 
1:00 pm 
Cribbage 
Tournament 

14 

 

15 16 17 
 

11am Ladies 
Out of Park 
Luncheon 

18 
 
 
 
5:00 Spaghetti 
Dinner by Sun 
Communities 

19 
 
9am Casino 
Lone Butte/ 
Wild Horse 
 
10am BUNCO 

20 
 
 
 

5:30pm Poker 

21 
 

 
Pot Luck 
Oktoberfest 
4:30 HH 
5:00 Food 

22 
 

23 24 
 
 

 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
 
7am to noon 
All Park 
Patio Sales 

29 30 
 

31 
 
 
Halloween 
Party 
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